- It is a hugely welcome development that Wales are committed to funding terminations of pregnancy for women from Northern Ireland – these women are British citizens who are currently unable to access their human rights with regards to bodily autonomy and equal healthcare. The UN has continued to criticise the Northern Irish position on abortion as not meeting international human rights standards, and there are at least two cases currently going through the courts to try and extend the grounds for abortion in Northern Ireland to include sexual crime, fatal foetal abnormality, and incest. Wales' decision to fund abortion recognises this inequality and seeks to address it both legally and sensitively.
- The Government Equalities Office in Westminster has been working extensively on providing a framework to support women accessing abortions in England, including centralised booking and funding for travel and accommodation for women from low income backgrounds. We strongly recommend that Wales seeks to work within this scheme rather than outside it.
- We support the recommendations in the British Pregnancy Advisory Service's submission with regards to accessibility, provision, and allowance for funding.